
 

September 2, 2025

Important Upcoming Dates

Click here to request Steve join your congregation in
worship.

September 14 | Mexico Border Ministry Trip Update
September 15 | Legacy of Faith Reservations Due
September 16 | Quarterly Coffee - Lancaster
September 27 | Bethelwoods Pancake Brunch
September 29 | Quarterly Coffee - Rock Hill
September 30 | Legacy of Faith Luncheon

View all of our events on our calendar.

Rick Barger was once the pastor of Abiding Hope Lutheran Church in Littleton, Colorado
and would lead the church’s quarterly new member class. There was a slew of things he’d
cover in these gatherings - the church’s ministries and programs, their denomination and
theology, expectations around pledging and service, and the like.  

But all of them took a backseat to the thing he’d mention at the very top of the first meeting
right after welcoming them. He’d look them straight in the eye and say, “Friends, I need to
begin by sharing something that very well may be the most important thing you ever hear
me say: the church is not here to meet your needs.”

He’d pause and let that resonate, sink in among their surprised faces.

http://www.providencepres.org
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0D4AAEA829A4FA7-57085610-letmecome#/
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/u/2?cid=NzFkNTkzMzhiYzFkNDgxYWE2MzNkODg5YzA5ZmVlYWUzNzc0NThjYWEzN2E0NTkwY2JjMzk4NzNkYjdlODE1YUBncm91cC5jYWxlbmRhci5nb29nbGUuY29t
https://foothillspresbytery.org/sc5-school-of-theology/
https://www.bethelwoods.org/kids-night-out.html
https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=00ecbebf-5597-4d4e-88ef-20800431b93a


And then he’d finish the thought: “The church is here to meet God’s needs.”
That simple statement, he said, set the tone - not just for the class, but for their life in the
church. And more often than not, when people focused on meeting God’s needs, they
found their own needs met along the way. (Rick Barger, A New And Right Spirit: Creating An
Authentic Church In A Consumer Culture)

I’ve always loved that story. It prompts essential questions like, “What are God’s needs in
our community?” And it also re-centers our focus as we serve the world, ensuring God’s
priorities come before our own:

Like the church that sets aside its inclination to preserve its space for church use
only, in order to share it or even rent it out to community groups and gatherings;

Or the church that listens to its neighbors and shapes its ministries around their
actual needs, rather than clinging to what’s always been done out of the assumption
it already knows best;

Or the church that dares to shift from asking “how can we survive?” to “what
amazing and wonderful things might God do through us?”

I love how these kinds of things can lead us - with God’s help, of course - to be the best
version of ourselves as we seek to live out the love of Jesus in the world. 

Thank you for everything you’re doing to meet God’s needs in our presbytery, friends!

Live in hope,
Steve

Providence Presbytery Educators' Gathering

The Providence Presbytery
Educators group met for
fellowship at Unity
Presbyterian in Fort Mill last
week. They were able to share
resources and stories of
success and spent time getting
to know Executive Presbyter
Steve Lindsley.

Their next meeting is
November 24th at 10 a.m. at
First Presbyterian in Rock Hill.
They will discuss adapting to the new modified schools schedule, Lent, and hopefully
about how the group can partner on an event for our families at Bethelwoods.

Please reach out to Kara Wheeler with questions.

Mexico Border Ministry Team Update

The Mexico Delegation will share about their recent trip to Mexico on Sunday, September
14t at 12:15 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall of Oakland Avenue Presbyterian Church in Rock
Hill. Lunch will be provided. Kindly RSVP to Rev. Letarshia Robinson. There will be an
opportunity for discussion, questions, and an invitation to purchase tickets for the

https://share.google/e5BRPArgb4vCU8R7b
mailto:kwheeler@fpcrockhill.org
mailto:lrobinson@oapc.us


upcoming fundraiser dinner and an invitation to join the next delegation (May 23-29,
2026). 

Registration Open: SC5 School of Theology

The last day to register is September 17.

Legacy Of Faith Nominations Open

The Legacy of Faith Luncheon is a long-standing tradition in Providence Presbytery
and honors individuals who have shown the love of God through their work within



their respective churches and the Presbytery. The Luncheon will be held this year on
Tuesday, September 30 at 11 AM at Horton Lodge at Bethelwoods. We are grateful
for Unity Presbyterian Church's coordination of this year's luncheon and for the
sponsorship again this year by Presbyterian Communities of SC.  
 
The deadline for nominations has passed. Reservations for the luncheon are due
Monday, September 15th. Please note we ask that churches make one reservation
for everyone attending. Space is limited. Contact Anne Daniels with reservation
information.

We look forward to celebrating our nominees as a presbytery once again this year! 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.
 
God bless,
Matt Rich
803.547.5543
mrich@unityfortmill.org

mailto:anne@bethelwoods.org
mailto:mrich@unityfortmill.org


Grief Share At Bethesda

Bethesda Presbyterian in York is hosting GriefShare beginning next week. Please review
the information below and if you'd like to join, the meetings are happening August 27-
November 19th from 5 p.m. - 6:30 p.m.

Click For Registration
Information

https://www.griefshare.org/groups/266832


Click To Download The
Flyer

https://files.constantcontact.com/650af31e901/8ccd998c-ee19-4c1e-8479-85c8b042fffe.pdf


Living Waters Funding Help

An elementary school in Guatemala is in desperate
need of clean drinking water to prevent waterborne
illness. Our Living Waters Team is fundraising to
help make that happen through the purchase of a
water purification system. We encourage you to
learn more about this incredible ministry by watching
this short video!
If you would like to help fund this project, click the
link below.

Donate Now!

 

Habitat for Humanity Fundraiser

Habitat for Humanity of Lancaster County is hosting “Building Hope Brick by Brick” on the
evening of Thursday, Sept. 11th from 6-8 pm. This event at the Arts Council in Lancaster
will include food catered by Southern Dish 101, drinks, music, art, and a Lego building
contest. Tickets are $50 or you or your church can be a sponsor which includes
tickets. Visit our website listed below to purchase tickets or a sponsorship. This event
includes a Lego building contest that begins now for children, youth, and adults that you
can participate in and invite others that you know. The money raised will support our next
affordable home build in our community.
 
Rev. Dr. Sam McGregor, Jr.
Interim Executive Director
Habitat for Humanity of Lancaster County (SC)
PO Box 1441
Lancaster, SC 29721-1441
http://www.habitat-lancastersc.org
mcgregorsk@comporium.net

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ne0EDn79dQhscIQ7GxAMZxJqRZKK_XjM/view
https://onrealm.org/ProvidencePresb18431/-/form/give/LivingWaters
http://www.habitat-lancastersc.org
mailto:mcgregorsk@comporium.net


News From Bethelwoods









Click to download sponsor
form

New PDA Staff Member

Presbyterian Disaster Assistance is pleased
to welcome the Rev. Kathy Lee-Cornell to the
PDA staff team! Kathy is serving as PDA's
Associate for National Disaster Response

https://files.constantcontact.com/650af31e901/517ca62e-bb2d-4e13-b786-ad6b0a5f798a.pdf


following the retirement of Rev. Dr. Jim Kirk
earlier this summer.

Kathy’s relationship with PDA began in 2008
when she served as Site Coordinator for the
Young Adult Volunteer (YAV) Program -
Presbyterian Church (USA) in South
Louisiana. There, she helped young adults
engage in Hurricane Katrina recovery work,
laying the groundwork for a lifelong
commitment to disaster response and
accompaniment. Her leadership deepened as
a member, and eventually Chair of PDA’s
Advisory Committee, where she served until
2020.

Most recently, Kathy led the Synod of the
Sun, Presbyterian Church (USA)

Partnership for Disaster Recovery, coordinating preparedness and long-term recovery
efforts across Arkansas, Louisiana, Oklahoma, and Texas. Her experience brings deep
knowledge of grassroots recovery, mid-council collaboration, and the ministry of presence
that defines PDA’s mission.

In her new role, Kathy will lead PDA’s national disaster response efforts across the U.S.
and its territories, overseeing the deployment of volunteer teams, coordinating grants and
long-term recovery strategies, and working closely with mid-councils, congregations,
ecumenical partners, and governmental agencies.

Kathy is also a Presbyterian pastor, licensed social worker, and a proud Chinese-American
New Orleanian. She is married and the loving mother of three, Owen, Gabe, and Mila, a
role she considers her most important calling. She brings to this position a deep love for
the church, a heart for justice, and a commitment to building community resilience across
the country.

Upcoming Seminar Opportunity
Discovering and Leveraging Your Natural Leadership Style in Ministry

Led by Rev. Mark E. Tidsworth, a Certified PeopleMap Trainer, with 25+ years of
experience in training and coaching pastors and church staff persons toward
leadership excellence.
During this Seminar we will:

Complete and score the PeopleMap Leadership Styles Inventory
Learn the Strengths and Achilles Heels of each Style
Learn how to maximize one’s strengths while minimizing Achilles Heels 
Hear examples of pastoral and church staff leaders who use their styles for
leadership effectiveness
Receive guidance on how to connect one’s leadership style with one’s current
ministry goals and aspirations
Receive a substantive workbook with strategies for raising leadership
effectiveness

Thursday, September 18, 2025 | 9:30 AM  1:00 PM

https://www.facebook.com/yavprogram?__cft__[0]=AZVuka4TPZW46YliMkrAvNN5oQ5D7OdYajICfUAF8lewxql3nXWCF_7b9PCzsUwwiVttUvZxSNOBfa8R0_wLcIdfKNuyv9LrKgtTa036k-b2D40BVPrJmAJwr5VBaW5qfruOTF3J2OIz4aTVVUSJQ4CwvWQtEMnPwU4wGCIhkKT8IA&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/SynodOfTheSun?__cft__[0]=AZVuka4TPZW46YliMkrAvNN5oQ5D7OdYajICfUAF8lewxql3nXWCF_7b9PCzsUwwiVttUvZxSNOBfa8R0_wLcIdfKNuyv9LrKgtTa036k-b2D40BVPrJmAJwr5VBaW5qfruOTF3J2OIz4aTVVUSJQ4CwvWQtEMnPwU4wGCIhkKT8IA&__tn__=-]K-R


Eastminster Presbyterian Church, 3200 Trenholm Road, Columbia, SC, 29204

Click For More
Info

Employment Opportunities

Director of Music | Van Wyck Presbyterian Church

Two job openings:

Presbyterian Communities of South Carolina (PCSC) is seeking an experienced Payroll
and Accounts Payable Specialist to serve our entire organization from our Management
Services Office in Columbia. For information or to apply, go to
https://recruiting.paylocity.com/Recruiting/Jobs/Details/3480722.

PCSC is also seeking a Director of Foundation Services and Church Relations. Please
click here for more information about that job opening.

You Are Invited to a Gathering for Leaders
Committed to Transformation. The NEXT
Church National Gathering is happening
November 11-14 in Grand Rapids, MI.

We have intentionally curated five pathways to
provide unique ways to explore the issues you
are facing right now. By leaning into the tough
conversations in one of these pathways, you
will gain relevant skills in community alongside
others asking questions, wrestling with similar
doubts, and wondering what might be next.

With courage and openness, you will find new
ways to courageously transform the uncertain
world around us all.

2025 Providence Presbytery Stated Meetings
Please mark your calendar for the following dates in 2025:

November 9 | Bethelwoods

https://www.pinnlead.com/retreats-courses-webinars/2025/9/18/discovering-and-leveraging-your-natural-leadership-style-in-ministry
https://files.constantcontact.com/650af31e901/cbaa9ba6-f630-4a80-a141-40a9517f8089.pdf
https://recruiting.paylocity.com/Recruiting/Jobs/Details/3480722
https://files.constantcontact.com/650af31e901/c41daffe-f484-4b2a-8b13-b253e2957c76.pdf
https://nextchurch.net/national-gathering/2025-grand-rapids-mi/


2026 Stated Meetings:
February 15, 2026 | Faith Presbyterian, Indian Land, SC | 2:30 p.m.
May 17, 2026 | Oakland Avenue Presbyterian, Rock Hill, SC | 2:30 p.m.
August 16, 2026 | Virtual | 1:30 p.m.
November 8, 2026 | Riverview Presbyterian, Fort Mill, SC | 2:30 p.m.

Providence Presbytery Staff Members
 

Executive Presbyter: Rev. Dr. Steve Lindsley
Stated Clerk: Rev. Dr. David Bender
Business Administrator: Rose Lemmons-Berry
Mission Consultant: Eric Robinson
Technology & Communications Coordinator: Katie Rutland

Newsletter Submissions
Do you have content or announcements for the Presbytery Newsletter? It will be published every

other Tuesday. ​Please send items to be included to Katie no later than the Friday before
publication.

View as Webpage
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